
directed the Conference programme efficiently, giving 

fine leadership throughout. The people of our Yarmouth, 

Sandford, and Port Maitland churches, provided entertain- 

ment for the visitors with characteristic hospitality. Local 

pastors worked hard to arrange numerous details related 

to the Conference and everything went smoothly. The 

evening meetings of the Conference were held in Wesley 

United Church, of Yarmouth, a building made available 

to us through the kindness of the minister and his 

people. The spirit of all the services was wonderful 

indeed and most helpful discussions followed presentation 

of papers by various men. In all it was a truly blessed 

Conference. 

The Youth Rally . . 

Memorial Hall, .in the centre of the lovely campus of 

University of New Brunswick, Fredericton, N. B., was 

thronged with young people from our churches over .the 

week-end of May 19-21. What a soul-thrilling sight! Hun- 
dreds of happy young people joined in Christian fellow- 
ship for an unforgettable week-end. The facilities of the 
meeting place were inadequate to accommodate the large 

attendance. The building was practically filled for the 
first service on Friday evening, and attendance increased 
steadily until many were unable to find seating on 

Sunday tho’ every nook and corner of the building was 
used. Some from the local area did not attend the meet: 
ings on Sunday because they felt that there would be 
insufficient room to accommodate all who came. 

Rev. Martin Cox, College pastor at Houghton College, 
Houghton, New York, got to the hearts of the young 
people in his ministry. Many. of the youth expressed 
appreciation of his ministry and a good number sought 

help at the place of prayer, Song Evangelist Paul Mullen 
inspired all present with his splendid music, vocal and 
instrumental. Paul’s sons, Dwight and David, sang and 
played with their dad, making a fine contribution to the 
musical programme of the Rally. Other talent gave valued 

assistance. 

Merle Smith, Y. P. A. president, directed the Rally 
programme very capably, receiving strong assistance from 

other Y. P. A. officers. It seems that each of these rallies 

is better than the former. This year’s was certainly a 

most fruitful meeting. What a wonderful group of young 

people we have! How thankful and thrilled we should be 

that God has given us such a large and devoted company! 

Times of refreshing indeed! Fellowship so rich and 

inspiring! An expression heard at both the Ministers’ 

Conference and the Young People’s Rally: “It seems 

almost like Beulah!” Not quite, to be sure, but almost. 

And we hope that those who may have missed these meet- 

ings will be on hand for Beulah Camp Meeting! 

x x x 

DESCRIPTION OF EARLY 
CAMP MEETINGS 

(Continued from Page 3) 

five hundred lying thus. Some laid but a few minutes, 

others for hours. When they arose the first words they 

uttered were, ‘Lord, have mercy upon me.’ They gradually 

added more, and, at length, began to exhort. 

I saw about three hundred of them exhorting at one 

time — some of them children, who were held up in 

arms or on the shoulders of men. One little girl, about 

nine years of age, was put on a man’s shoulder, and 

delivered, I think, a body of divinity. At length, when 
exhausted, she sank back upon her upholder, upon which 

a man who stood near affectingly said, ‘Poor thing, set 

her down.” She replied, ‘Don’t call me poor; I have Christ 

for my brother, God for my father, and am an heir to a 

kingdom.” 

The King’s Highway 

“A TRIBUTE TO JACK" 

by Ruth Black 

Almost a year has passed since last Beulah Camp 

Meeting, but in fancy we are still hearing the sweet voices 

of more than a hundred children singing the praises of 

God in the Children’s Tabernacle. The sound of those 

happy voices has echoed and re-echoed in our hearts during 

the year. 

The marvel of God’s leading a young man who “had 

a mind to work” and a heart concern for the “lambs” of 

our Church, was realized at the dedication ceremonies last 

summer. At that time we were made conscious of what 

a tremendous task had been accomplished and the wonder- 

ful way in which God had met every need as the work 

progressed. 

At the close of last year’s Vacation Bible School, the 

children were asked if they would like to show their 

appreciation for their new Tabernacle to the architect and 

building foreman, Rev. Jack Stevens, and they answered 

with a thunderous ovation, leaving no doubt as to their 

feeling of gratitude. 

As parents and instructors of the children of our 

Church, we wish to add this tribute of thanks to Jack and 

his faithful corps of workers who laboured even into the 

night to accomplish the task they had undertaken. It is 

with pride that we, as members of the Vacation Bible 

School Family, can point to “our” Tabernacle, which is a 

monument of faith in our great Heavenly Father. 

There is still work to be done to complete this project. 

There are furnishings needed. If you or your church can 

help please send contributions to Rev. J. A. Stevens, 

Bethany Bible College, Yarmouth, N. S. 

The V. B. S. committee has been asked to select a 

name for the new Tabernacle. Have you a suggestion? If 

so, please send it or them along to Mrs. Leslie Black, 131 

Phillips Street, Wollaston 70, Mass. : 

THE CHILDREN’S TABERNACLE 
BEULAH CAMP GROUNDS 

x w * 

There is no delight like the delight of cleanness. There 

is no strength like the strength of purity. There is no 

beauty like the beauty of whiteness. And this cleanness, 

purity, and beauty come from no spring of earth. Wash 

thou me, and I shall be whiter than snow.—War Cry 


